
 

 
 

 
 
 

THIS WEEK because of Spring 

Break, there are NO gym or 

Wednesday night activities  

at the Chapel. 
 
 
 
 

This is your last day to fill out 

this short survey, as we seek 

to bring someone on staff to 

minister to the needs of  

our families and children.  

Scan this code or enter  

"https://bit.ly/3HC5hat" into your  

browser to fill out the survey.  
 
 

 
 

 

Daylight Savings 

this Saturday night, 

March 12th! It’s TIME  

to set your clocks  

ahead an hour.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next Sunday begins a  

3 week mini series for  

the adult Sunday  

school classes -  

“Key Verses in Biblical Counseling”  

team taught by Pastor Wayne and Mark; 

“Prayer” team taught by Dean, Marty,  

and Pastor Wayne. 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

If you have a prayer request or would  

like to be included on the e-mail  

prayer list, email DeAnna at  

deannamartinsbcprayerchain@gmail.com. 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

To give online, you may use this QR code. 
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Soldotna Bible Chapel 
300 West Marydale, Soldotna, Alaska 99669 

Church Office (907) 262-4865 
Pastor John’s cell (907) 953-0616 

Pastor Wayne’s cell (907) 741-9352 
email - office@soldotnabiblechapel.com 

www.soldotnabiblechapel.com 
 
 

John Rysdyk - Pastor Teacher  
Wayne de Villiers - Pastor of Adult Ministries 

Francisco Vega - Youth Pastor 
Gary Lindman - Director of Worship 

 
 

 

 

Morning Worship                                    9:30 am 
 

 

 

 

Children’s Church                                            
 

 

2 & 3 yrs       Kaitlyn Jefferson, Scheduler       Room 114 
4 & 5 yrs         Becky Dwinnell / Jessica Perry 
                                 Rachel Frederickson          Room 101 
Grades K & 1st         Susan Lockwood             Room 112 
Grades 2nd - 4th   Melanie Hess / Leanne Cragg      
                                   Zach & Kara Johnston    Room 204 
 

Sunday School                                       11:00 am 
 

 

Nursery        Andrew Jefferson, Supervisor       Room 103 
2 & 3 yrs      Patti Ireland / Cheryl Beeson     Rooms 104 
                            Bethany Johnston                         & 115                    
4 & 5 yrs     Kristi Dillingham / Joanne Jenkins 
                                  Andrew Jackson                Room 111 
Kindergarten   M. Boettcher / Janet Arneson  Room 109 
1st                  Kari Nabinger / Kevin Myers       Room 110  
2nd           Rochelle Denlinger / S. Johnson     Room 113 
3rd               Renee Estelle / Linda Werner      Room 108 
4th               Ken Felchle / Debbie Mackie       Room 107 
5th                Marty Hall / Jacquie Steckel       Room 106 
6th                 Faith Hall / Kara Johnston        Room 105         
Jr. & Sr. High  Logan Ringquist / P. Hilbish  180 Room  

 

 
 

Adult Classes                               
 

 

Fundamentals of the Faith  Dean Denlinger Upper Rm. 

Sermon Discussion       Mike Hassemer          Room 204                       
Parenting Q & A     Pastor John & Renee      Room 203 
 
  
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

March Missionary Highlights 
 

 

KICY Radio in Nome has been on the air since 1960, 
serving over 40 villages on the Western coast of Alaska 
and in Russia. They provide a vital connection to Gospel 
programming as well as locally relevant programming 
with current events, sports, weather, and broadcast of 
messages to friends & family. When the people of 
western Alaska are sleeping, KICY turns its AM 
antennae westward to Russia, reaching approximately 
1,000 miles into the Gospel-starved nation with 
Christian programming in Russian.  
Solid Rock Bible Camp  was founded in 1958 by Bert & 
Donna Schultz. Their efforts, with the help of several 
volunteers, successfully laid the spiritual foundations 
for a camp & its people who are “built on the Solid 
Rock.” Under the current leadership of Noah Procter, 
SRBC serves as a vibrant outreach to hundreds of kids 
each year. The camp also serves the community 
through retreats & annual events. At SRBC, God's Word 
& the Gospel are taught and lives are eternally 
changed. 
Kevin & Donna Spence with Training Leaders 
International focuses on sending teachers, training 
leaders, and strengthening the church around the 
world. Kevin just recently went with a team to Ghana to 
meet with several Ghanaian pastors and to do a mini 
course in Isaiah and the Prophets. He also had a 
wonderful additional blessing of meeting with refugee 
pastors from the Ivory Coast and Liberia. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Serving in the Nursery 
 
 
 
 

Morning Worship                       Nancy Spooner
 Leanne Gordon/Naomi Frederickson 
Sunday School    Cayla Boettcher
 Jeanette Klodt 
Next Sunday, March 13th 
 
 
 
 

Morning Worship                               Janet Arneson 
  Makayla McKinley/Ashley Walker 
Sunday School                                   Amy McKinley
 Pam Swedberg 
 
 
 

 

To help in the nursery, call Andrew at 252-0358. 

 

...walk in a manner worthy of the Lord, to  

please Him in all respects, bearing fruit in every  

good work and increasing in the knowledge of  

God; strengthened with all power, according to  

His glorious might, for the attaining of all  

perseverance and  patience; joyously giving thanks  

to the Father, who has qualified us to share in the 

inheritance of the saints in light. Col 1:10-12 

 
 

 

The March Sunday School  
offering is going toward a laptop 

computer for Erwin Quimboy. 

https://bit.ly/3HC5hat


 
 

Soldotna Bible Chapel Mission Statement 
Being committed to God’s inspired and authoritative 

Word, it is the mission of Soldotna Bible Chapel  
to exalt God in spirit and in truth, to edify and 

encourage one another to personal holiness, and  
to evangelize a lost world with the gospel  

of Jesus Christ.  

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
THIS WEEK at the Chapel 
 
 

THURSDAY, March 10th 
 Ladies’ Bible Study - 10:30 AM 
 

 

 

SATURDAY, March 12th 

 Ladies’ Bible Study - 9:30 AM 

 180 Boys’ Cabin Trip - Friday & Saturday 
 

 

 

SUNDAY, March 13th 
 Morning Worship - 9:30 AM 
 Sunday School - 11 AM 
 Communion - 5:45 PM 
 Deacon Meetings - TBD 

Welcome! 
We extend a personal greeting to you  

as you worship with us today. 
If this is your first time to visit us,  
we have a special gift bag for you  

at the Information Center in the lobby.   
We want you to know that there is a place here  

for you in worship and Bible study as well as many 
opportunities for ministry and service. 

If you are looking for a place to worship, and  
to find fellowship and encouragement,  

we would count it a privilege to be that place.  

 

 

 
 

May God minister His grace to you, 
     Pastor John  

 
 

Sermon Notes 


